As Suggested at the Annual General Meeting here is No.1 SCOD News sheet. Please let Hon. Secretary know what you'd like included and send any items of interest.

ASSOCIATION FACTS.

There were 105 SCODs built (no SCl3!) Of these, up to the time of going to print, there are 39 Racing members and 29 Non-racing members. We know 12 are overseas but we have lost touch completely with 5 boats. These are Damian SCl5, Liz SC21, Selga SC38, Organetlaf Bosham SS18 & Seula SC52. Anyone know anything about them? The remaining 20 are non-members. Please keep Hon. Sec. informed of changes of ownership so that we can keep the membership thriving.

NEW OWNERS.

Welcome to the new owners who have joined us during the past year.

R. Lane (Tio Pepe SC2)

A. Jones (Junkanoo SC62)

V. Smith (Chinthe SC7)

P.K. Chamberlain (Wimoweh SC82)

Dr. M. Roberts (Cyrandic SC11)

I. Hunt (Ton Up SC100)

L. Bowerman (Samantha SC32)

EUESCRIPTIONS.

As stated in the A.G.M. Minutes, fees are to be increased from 1st, Jan '79. Please help the Hon. Treasurer by adjusting your Bankers Orders as soon as possible. Please note that as well as the new £4 Racing and £2 Non-racing members fees there is a new alternative fee of £5 for joint owners if they wish to receive individual mailing.

CRUISING.

Is anyone planning a cruise this season? Perhaps cruising in company would be fun. Please let Hon. Secretary know if you're interested and then you can be put in touch with each other.

RALLY.

We've found a venue for the Rally which we hope will be more central for everyone whether coming by boat or by road. It is not the Royal Thames Yacht Club, Warsash on the Hamble on the 3rd.June. Put the date in your diary now. The Club has promised us moorings and a very good buffet supper so it promises to be a very pleasent weekend.

FOR SALE.

Roger Harding (Tuonela) has an old but servisable Spinaker for sale . £40 ono.

THANKS TO:-

Kimberley Rowlatt (Herschell) for all the SCOD printing. Gill Sinclair (Assoc. Member) for help with the typing. Ann Kenny (Bush Baby) for offer of typing help. Robert Coxon (Mister Jingle) for the super new Trophy.

P.S.

Captain Derry Sinclair (Assoc. Member) reports seeing a SCOD in New Zealand but couldn't find out which mone. Does anyone know?

No.2 NEWS SHEET

Hope to circulate No. 2 with notification of the A.G.M. at the end of the season, so don't forget to send lots of news.